
 Fall Fest - Sept. 16th.- 11am to 3pm
Join us on the porch and share your talents 
with the children and their parents.  
Sell you works and demonstrate  your 
techniques for painting with our visitors.   
We need Volunteers to participate in work-
ing on projects with the children.  Rock 
painting, working with Clay (we have clay) 

painting and block printing.  You can bring your creative projects 
to share!  See the poster on page 3 of the newsletter.

A one-day workshop at the Mansion House:“The Alla Prima 
Portrait”.  The model’s portrait will be developed using a limited 
palette, often referred to as the Zorn palette after the Swedish 
contemporary of Sargent.  This is a fine opportunity to focus 
on how simple means can produce a complete and effective 
portrayal.  Lunch will be provided. The workshop will be from 10 
AM to 4 PM, the cost $125.  The minimum number of participants 
is five.
Oil paints are preferred, but acrylics may be substituted if 
absolutely necessary.  If interested, please contact Elaine Wolfe, 
email ecwolfe@frontier.com, telephone 304-754-5116.  To see 
Michael Davis’s work, please see his website at 
http://www. michaeltimothydavis.com. A list of supplies will be 
emailed to participants.
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From the Board:
New Members dues It has been approved by the 
Board to prorate for new member dues. ($2.50 per 
month for new members until end of fiscal year)... 
then they pay full $30 dues per year after that.

“The membership year runs from 
July 1 to June 30.”

Hello Everyone,
I hope that all of you are enjoying your summer. Our 
slogan, "Art Is For Everyone", is truly appropriate, as 
we welcome new members into the VAA. Continued 
growth is essential in order to keep the club func-
tioning. I am honored to be the new President, even 
though I am not an artist. I am, however, a person who 
appreciates art in many different forms.
The end of the year picnic that was held in June was 
very nicely attended. We had many members who 
have been with the club for years in attendance, as 
well as several new members.
The board is already hard at work planning demos, 
shows, and other events for the membership. Please 
read your newsletter in order to keep abreast of up-
coming events that you will want to be part of.
I look forward to seeing all of you at the September 
27th membership meeting. Be sure to attend to see 
the demonstration by Phil Grove. In the meantime, 
stop into the Mansion House and see the amazing solo 
show by Phil Grove.
Respectfully submitted,
Hal Mason
VAA President

Watch for Gallery Member Meeting;
Details Coming Soon  A MUST Attend event 

for people displaying their work at the Gallery  

Among the items to be discussed are: 
•	 	 Displaying our works and framing tips.
•	 	 Procedures for Sitting  and Requirements, forms and 
•	 	 required forms. 
•	 	 Training for Credit Sales and filling out sales receipts. 
•	 	 Sales and Use Tax, Cases and display spaces. 
•	 	 Contracts,  and policies for Artists.  
 

Classes at the Mansion House Art Gallery

Robert G. Criswell 
1920-2017

Bobbie passed away at the 
young age of 97 on 
July 1, 2017.  His life had 
purpose and meaning through 
his many talents and his family.  
He served our country during 
WW II in Pearl Harbor, and his 
community by serving others 

through the Meals on Wheels program at 92 years 
young. Bobbie Criswell was an active member of VAA 
for many years, and donated the library cabinets to VAA 
in memory of his wife, Eleanor. He will be missed.

North Gallery Featured Artist 
September
Philip Grove 





Sue Parker has discovered something new for Art 
Lovers. CLIO  app is downloadable from the App Store to 
mobile devices that assists travelers in locating historical 
and cultural locations in your location!  We are now on the 
site thanks to Sue.  type in Hagerstown MD in the location 
search and VAA - MH Check out the link for the Mansion 
House/Heyser family on City Park website.  
https://www.theclio.com/web/
	 Digital subscribers click on link.

WE WANT YOU!
Valley Art needs people for committees.  In order for our 
operation to be a success we need your help!  Most of these 
are not a long term commitment.  No heavy lifting when we 
all participate and become a part of the VAA team.
Let someone on the board know  if there is something you 
would like to do!

Events Planning:  
We need people to work with ideas and implementation of 
social events for our club, as well as coordinating with the 
city and our local community events.

Exhibitions:  An example is Maryland Eavey who works 
with Maloo’s Restaurant  to display artists work.  You could 
work within you local area to discover places to share the art 
works of VAA members.  
 
Nominating Program:  Once a year we need people to 
seek out members who would like to sit on the board of VAA. 
We want to encourage new faces to participate.  

Hospital Shows: Currently Lucy Ecker is our Meritus 
Hospital coordinator.  Sometimes she could use a hand!   
Handling the shows works is a once a month task and it 
does not take all day.  Please let Lucy know if you want to  
learn more about working on displaying work at hospitals in 
our area.  She is the person to ask!

Mansion House Maintenance:  Working to schedule and 
assist with the through cleaning of our gallery.  A good way to 
get to know other members.  Cleaning chair rails, door trims, 
and windows.  Other tasks that need to be done on a simi 
annual basis.  You don’t have to do all of the work, just work 
with the Gallery Director to be sure we have volunteers.

Publicity: Get the word out, through social media, print 
media, and work to let people know what is going on.

Membership Phone Tree:
Trips and Travels in Art:   Get ideas about trips, classes 
and such to the board.  We  want your ideas!

Workshops and Classes: Gather, collect ideas from 
members in our community about people who are teaching 
art or who might like to teach a class.  We have so many 
talented members in our community.

Library: Maintain our library and work to ensure our 
collection is kept in some type of order.  We have a really 
nice reference library for our members.

Star members!

Les Milburn  for painting the front 
hallway. 
Roy Tressler, Hal Mason and Les 
Milburn and his straps for 

transferring the John Heyser painting upstairs for repair.  
Donnal & Hal for donating a large container to store Betty 
Holiday paintings.  Elaine W. for donating a wonderful 
new Kodak Printer! and to Hal for making it work like new.  
Marilyn and Ralph for the lovely new chair and for the book 
cases in the North Gallery,for replacing our lights with LED 
lights and for our new OPEN sign.  

Congrats to Carol Miller 
She sold a painting at Maloo’s Restaraunt.!

There will be a section showcasing our new 
members in the next newsletter.




